
Chavez High School  
Site Decision Making Committee 

June 1, 2020 
Name In 

Attendance 
Not In 

Attendance 
Name In 

Attendance 
Not In 

Attendance 

Luis Landa X  Claudia Castillo  X 

Paulette Crawford X  Lupe Eureste X  

Alex Kamber  X Ruth DeLuna  X 

Christopher Sharp  X Maria Muralles  X 

Rebecca Ingle X  Gabriel 
Gonzalez 

 X 

Rebekah Plourde  X Adrian Izatuirre X  

Courtney Bensch X  Andre 
Rodriguez 

 X 

Shenoa Cramer  X Sara Cronin X  

 
1. State of Chavez 

a. Graduates 

i. We have a little over 500 students that will graduate; 30 in credit recovery right now; 

several that will be in summer school virtually and working on APEX as well. We 

should have around 600 after summer school and credit recovery 

b. Budget 

i. We have budgeted for 2700 students for next year 

c. Literacy 

i. We have a handful of teachers who will be helping with this as well as with 

instructional focus, but literacy will be a focus for everyone next year.  

d. Social Emotional Support/Scholarship and testing support/Collaborative Learning 

i. We have hired more counselors and wrap around folks in order to help with this on our 

campus and they will be housed in every house…to assist with student needs 

e. Scholarship support 

i. We are going to move these folks into houses as well in order for them to be more 

accessible to the students 

f. Upcoming School Year- Calendar 

i. There will be the same amount of days…but it could be spread out a bit throughout the 

year…so the school year could go longer. This is not set in stone…as it gets finalized 

we will get that info out 

g. Summer School 

i. This will be virtual. It will be June 8-July 2 from 10-2 Monday through Thursday 

h. School Availability 

i. Tuesday and Thursday it will be open from 8:30-12:30 and you can come by appt only. 

There will be a skeleton staff there that includes some folks in the front to answer calls, 

the nurse, an AP 

ii. We are looking to get some fillable PDFs for registration so folks can do this all online 

i. Stability in Hallways 

i. We are keeping the hallways as their grade levels and won’t be moving that. C and D 

hall will be freshman, A house will be sophomores, E hall will be junior, and B hall will 

be for seniors 



ii. Admin and clerks will move instead of all the teachers 

j. Openings 

i. We didn’t have very many to fill this year, only about 8! We have been able to fill the 

majority of those. We do have a couple more to fill, but we are looking pretty well as far 

as open positions. We created a position for our dyslexia students and are just paying 

for it in house. We also have a couple teachers that will be going to training this 

summer to assist with helping with our dyslexic students. 

k. Career Pathways 

i. 6 of our teachers will have leadership roles in helping with data, instruction, and 

literacy with all of our teachers 

2. Parade 

a. On May 26th we had a parade/check in for our seniors. It lasted from 10-3/4 about 3 more 

hours 

b. Thanks to Mr. Izaguirre for DJ’ing for the event!! It was awesome to have him there 

3. June 5th  

a. This will last from 4-8. Official program from 6-7, but seniors can start showing up at 4 and can 

stay till 7. It will be held in the football field. 

b. This is for ALL seniors. This does not mean that they have actually graduated if they attend 

this celebration. 

c. There will be a photo booth and music and snowcones for kids. There will be two drop offs, 

one for kids to park if they are driving themselves and parking and one drop off for students 

that will be dropped off by their families. No families are allowed to attend. This is ONLY for 

students and the staff that will helping. We will do about a 30 min presentation for our students 

from 6-6:30 and then at 6:30, we will project the city-wide presentation on the screen that will 

be in front of where all the chairs will be set up.  

4. Virtual Graduation 

a. We will only have a virtual graduation this year. We will not be able to do this face to face.  

b. June 14th at 1pm for everyone across the district. Everything will be pre-recorded and ready to 

go for that date. This will be a live link and available for 1 year to access. 

5. Q and a 

• All students will be keeping their laptops for the summer and through next year 

• We will be going by our state officials as far as whether we go back virtually or not 

• UIL- they are allowing us as of June 8 to do practices outdoors…but we are not going to start on that 

day. We need to make sure we have a solid plan as well as know what our district is suggesting. We 

are going to wait and make sure that we are safe!! Safety is our priority. It is not a go for Chavez High 

School as of yet, even though it is a go for the state.  

• As far as band….Prado and Landa will work to come up with a plan to make sure our kids stay safe 

for this. So we need to make sure that we have a good plan for this. 

• The tentative August 12th date for start for next school year will probably be decided in the next week. 

• A question was asked about freshman orientation….we are not sure about that as of yet. We will work 

on a plan for this and see what we can do for freshman orientation 

• Mrs. Cronin and Dr. Landa will get together and give out the baskets and scholarships to the 

recipients  

 

 


